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2014, No.14 (16/12/14) 

 

Dear Brethren 

 

We thank the Lord that Priscilla’s appointment with the Consultant was encouraging.  He thought 

she is almost back to normal physically, and said she can travel whenever she feels like it.  Can you 

believe that Dr. Patel was born in Nairobi, so we first exchanged a couple of pleasantries in 

Kiswahili to begin with!  We have been able to arrange to travel back to England on 16
th

 

December, and we shall stay there for a while.  Speech-wise she continues to improve but we 

know it is still a long way to full recovery, Lord willing.   

 

Eric Abwao Omondi 

The church members in Nairobi met Sunday 

afternoon 30
th

 November to pray and vote for 

Brother Eric to be added to the Eldership.  We 

would love to have been present at this joyous 

occasion where the Lord gave unity to His people.  

The formal setting aside will be in the morning 

worship on 21
st

 December.  He will not be full time 

as he works at a job and has a business.  It will be a 

new experience for us having to fit into his 

schedule.  The Lord has now answered our prayers 

half way for a team of at least 3 elders when I step 

down from the Eldership at the end of 2015.  We have already announced to the church our 

intention of bringing the 3
rd

 man before them for consideration.  With 80 or so members resident 

in Nairobi and many other ministries there is always a great need for godly church leaders. 

You might be interested in an interview Pastor Murungi had — see 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lDquXLFkByE  

There is also a video of the preaching in a Sunday morning service where you get to see something 

of the congregation for the first few minutes and sample what our preaching is like — see 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=pgwL6kWgTKk  

 

High School Camp  

From 28
th

 November to 3
rd

 December there were about 60 young people from different parts of 

Kenya for this annual Camp.  Many of them are children of church leaders.  The theme was on the 

Armour of God from Ephesians 6:10-18.  We 

consider this a very vital ministry as High 

Schools are almost entirely boarding and 

children easily get deflected or lost spiritually.  

We want them to know there are like-minded 

churches in different parts of the country as 

few are able to travel because of lack of 

resources.  We have already heard of one 

young man from TBC who has professed faith 

and we pray there may have been a saving 

impact in the lives of many others.  
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Rendille 

I visited 23
rd

 September to 1
st

 October, having delayed a couple of months because of my 

operation.   

(1) Peter Kivati accompanied me.  He and his wife are fairly new members of TBC Nairobi.  Before 

he came to see the Reformed Faith as the Biblical Faith he was active in ministry with Life 

Ministries (Campus Crusade).  Seeing the way we preach and evangelize has revolutionized his 

thinking.  He is due to start the PTC in January and has long desired to work amongst an unreached 

people like the Rendille.  It was such a wonderful opportunity for him and we pray the Lord will 

lead him and the church as we consider the future. 

(2) We spent a few days in Korr, the main centre for the Rendille people.  We have a church here 

with about 15 members and we are in the process of putting up a permanent building.  Most of 

the members rely on Nairobi financially, either because of the work they are doing in the church 

or school, or they are widowed or destitute.  Sarah recently moved to Nairobi with her children 

because it is where she can find work to support the family.  The 3 leaders are trying hard, 

regularly visiting in Korr and in the all the goobs (villages) that surround it.  We have encouraged 

them to walk the 20+ km to Farakoren and Dubsahaay Chaule, goobs where we are the only ones 

ever to have preached.  But they are untrained, and 2 of them have no formal education.  So the 

church is weak, but still we believe the Lord is able to use them so long as they are true to the 

Scriptures and so preach the truth as it is in Jesus.  We had been hoping that Khobocha would start 

training for the ministry in the PTC next year, but he has decided to train as a teacher so that he 

can help his family to come out of their poverty.  So we continue to wait prayerfully for the Lord to 

raise up a man able to lead the work in the Korr region.  Stephen Silamo has recently rejoined TBC 

Nairobi and he and his wife would like to return home to minister in Korr.  He is presently studying 

and has the opportunity of an hour each week on the public radio channel in which he is going 

through the Gospel of Mark in the Rendille language. 

(3) Lekuchula is one of the first places I visited back in 1998, about 25 km south of Korr at the foot 

of Bayo mountain, and I have visited regularly.  This was frankly an awful visit with a very nasty 

public dispute about the 3 teachers we employ in the Nursery and small Primary School.  We had 

also been told that nothing takes place Sunday to Sunday although we had recognized a leader 

there.  One lady who has been such a great support seems to have been covering this up.  There is 

a lot of drinking of vodka-like spirits as seen in the discarded sachets and small plastic bottles lying 

around.  When we challenged one of the leaders of the goob about this he simply lied through his 

teeth that there is no such thing.  This scourge is happening in many parts of Kenya, and of course 

we know the fruit of it.  How desperately the gospel of saving grace is needed.  We need to get the 

School registered with the Government (now County not National) in order to have a continuing 

influence in the place until the Lord raises up a preacher here. 

(4) Ndikir is the goob where Brother Raphael Bulkash and his family live amongst the section of 

the Rendille called Ariaal whose first language is Kisamburu and not Kirendille.  He has seen very 

little tangible fruit although the word of God has been spread far and wide.  A charity called Kind 

Fund, working with us, has a private school here and with permanent classrooms now being put 

up we believe this will give stability to the community.  We are looking to see how we can put up a 

permanent house for our faithful brother and his family.  Raphael’s younger brother Samuel has 

been helping in Ndikir for a couple of years since finishing High School and he was also set to start 

the PTC in Nairobi in January but has decided to train as a teacher.  Raphael comes down to 

Nairobi every other month to record radio programmes in Kisamburu to be aired over TWR. 

(5) In my evaluation of this most recent visit we were encouraged by the faithfulness of the few 

brethren.  But the work is hard and demands faith that the word of the gospel will bring forth fruit 
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in the Lord’s own time.  The Rendille are very resistant to change being very satisfied with their 

own traditional religion, believing they are good people before God.  There are challenges from 

the few other churches that are working in the general area.  I have read one report of more than 

90 baptized by an American visitor, yet when I asked the pastor on the ground he said he has only 

one man and possibly a few women who are saved.  We are having to ask questions.  Are we 

putting our efforts where we should or are they too widely spread?  Should we give up some 

things we are doing?  Are we preaching exactly the right message, with the right emphasis?  For 

example, should we be even more forthright in showing the emptiness, even idolatry, of the 

traditional practices?  Most others seem to ignore them and just want people to profess faith in 

Christ. 

 

I am sorry that there are no photos with this report on Rendille.  I am not able to format them at 

the present time, but I have put an album on my Facebook for those who are my friends.  Thank 

you again for your fellowship in the gospel.  The other Sunday we heard a challenging sermon on 

Mark 11:24, defining faith as directed towards the word of God, and so encouraging us to pray 

believingly.  It is too much the case that we do not have because we do not ask.  God’s word is full 

of the most wonderful promises. 

 

In the service of our Lord Jesus Christ, 

 

Keith Underhill 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

(Previous newsletters may be found at www.trinitybaptistkenya.org) 

P.O. Box 57907, 00200 Nairobi, Kenya     www.trinitybaptistkenya.org 

+254-20-2095239 (wireless ‘land’ line)     kunderhill@rocketmail.com  

+254-716-755782 (mobile Keith)  

+254-734-661170 (mobile Keith) 

+254-734-929460 (mobile Priscilla) 

Please note that my email address kunderhill@maf.or.ke will no 

longer be in use after the end of 2014, so please always use 

kunderhill@rocketmail.com from now onwards.  Thank you. 

 


